
Collége Pierre-Elliot Trudeau Parent Advisory Council 

Minutes of June 7, 2012  

 

1. Attendance:  Robert Campbell, Patti Mullen, Sandra Gould, Cathy Cook, Tim Isfeld, Geraldine Blerot, 

Marilyn Kolody, Donovan Grégoire 

2.  Call to order – Patti Mullen – 6:36pm 

a. Approval of Agenda – No changes necessary at this time. 
b. Approval of March 22, 2012 Minutes. 

 Minutes of March 22, 2012 minutes approved as presented.  1st Cathy Cook, 2nd 
Geraldine Blerot, Carried Unanimous 

3.  Administrator’s Report – Robert Campbell – see attached 

a. Addition to report – there has been a date change for Estelle Lamoureux’s retirement events.  
Supper event will be held at the Fort Garry Hotel on June 13th, 2012 and the school based event 
will be held on June 14th, 2012 at 10:30am. 

b. Re: item #10 – Staffing changes.  Ron Cadieux will be rejoining our staff as principal from 
Kildonan East Collegiate, Michelle Williams will be our new vice principal from Salisbury Morse 
Place, M. Normandeau, Mme. Klaussen and Mme. Grossman will be leaving to pursue other 
pursuits. Robert Campbell is returning to Miles Mac Collegiate and Estelle Lamoureaux is 
retiring. 

4.  Student’s Report – Donovan Grégoire 

a. 2012-2013 student council will consist of: 
i. President – Jesse Andrushko 

ii. Vice President – Lauren Hadaller 
iii. Secretary – Leah Gottfried 
iv. Sports Rep – Nick Suggitt 
v. Treasurer – Haley Cressal 

b. Student council has just hosted a BBQ and Obstacle Course for students.  All went well and 
everyone had lots of fun.  Also helped with Seniors dance, pancake breakfast and many other 
activities planned for students.  

c. Student council members will also be helping with the year end assembly and au revoir on June 
14th.  

5.  Chairperson`s Report – Patti Mullen 

a. Correspondence. 
i. Fundraising info 

ii. MAPC newsletter 
b. No other report at this time. 

6. Treasurer’s Report – Cathy Cook – The council will have approximately $200.00 in their account. 

 



7.  Other Reports 

a. Fundraising – Cathy  Cook – see attached 
b. Staff Appreciation – will be held on June 26th, 2012 at 10:00am.  A brunch is being planned for 

staff this year that will consist of fruit plates, croissants, scrambles, eggs, ham, French toast with 
fruit sauces, yogurt and granola and juices and coffee 

8.  New Business/Round Table 

a. École Centrale 100th Birthday – Sandra Gould – Currently in planning stages of this event that 
will take place Friday September 27th and Saturday September 28th, 2013.  Committees are being 
formed and trying to get the word out that this event will be taking place in hopes of reaching as 
many previous students, parent and staff as possible. Info will be posted on school, division and 
Transcona 100 websites as it becomes available. Friday evening will be a more formal event with 
opening ceremonies and speeches. Saturday will be a more informal time with things planned 
such as school tours and displays.  Keepsakes, souvenir programs and/or T-shirts may be 
available. 

b. Question arose on Safe Grad – Procedures for this event.  This is planned by parents of 
graduating students.  Information will be passed from current parents to the new group who will 
be arranging.  Previously this event was started to plan around February.  Odile Daoust is 
current chair of this committee. 

9.  Meeting Adjourned – Patti Mullen – 7:30pm  


